Tiger Hills Softball
League Meeting
June 2, 2020
E-Meeting Via Zoom

Meeting was called to order at 7:00PM

Present:  Chris Rempel, Laura Epp, Tara Conrad, Ryan McGill, Myron Krahn, Steve Preston, Dana Bergman, Liz Selby, Lindsay Hainsworth, Allison Darby, Robbin Anderson, Cheri Klassen, Kara Hildebrand
Meeting minutes were read by C Rempel 

List of Teams as of June 1st 2020
	Town
	U8
	U10
	U12
	U14
	U16/19

	Altona                                season cancelled

	Carman
	
	1
	1
	1
	1

	Glenboro
	1
	1
	1
	1
	

	Mamitou
	1
	
	3
	
	

	Miami
	1
	2
	
	1
	

	Morden
	3
	2
	2
	1
	1

	Morris
	1
	1
	1
	1
	1

	Portage
	
	
	
	
	

	Rock Lake
	2
	1
	
	1
	1

	Swan Lake
	
	1
	
	
	1

	Winkler
	
	
	
	
	


*Please let C Rempel know your team numbers ASAP*

Business arriving from minutes: 
· After a review of the current teams registered with the league it was determined that organizations needed more time to confirm player numbers and teams.  Teams are asked to let C Rempel and K Hildebrand know as soon as they have their teams finalized, or if they have any players who are needing a team to play with. 
New Business
· Hygiene during COVID-19
Teams are reminded to pay extra attention to cleaning and hygiene during the season.  Keep disinfectant wipes (not baby wipes) and hand sanitizer in your equipment bags to wipe down equipment and keep hands clean.  Managers and Coaches must do their best to comply with the higher cleaning standards set out by the Softball Manitoba Return to Play document. 
· Registrations
Every player, coach and manager must sign a COVID waiver before they begin practices or games.  Please gather all of the waivers scan and save each team as a pdf file and send to C Rempel.  
· Season & Schedule
Season will begin the week of June 22nd
Teams will play one game a week for 6 weeks
U8 will not have a season this year
U10 & U14 will play on Wednesday 
U12 & U16/19 will play on Thursdays 
There will be no play offs or league championships this season. 
Other Discussion:
-Home Plate Umps may stand behind the pitcher to allow for proper social distancing.
-Associations are encouraged to work with their local Recreation Department to ensure there is adequate signage at the diamonds.
-Information on Provincials is NOT available at this time
-There will be NO NEW Umpire Courses at this time. Renewal exams are available online
-C Rempel has everyone’s score books (no rule changes so no new rule books this year) He will coordinate getting these books to everyone after they have submitted their waivers and registrations. 
Meeting adjourned  7:45pm

